TOWN OF GREENVILLE

DECEMBER MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. December 15th, 1998 at 7:30 PM.

- I. MINUTES OF November MEETING Read Outloud
 Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 A) General.
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Half at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
 - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
 - 1. Misc.
 - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
 - · 1. Msc.
 - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
 - 1. Misc.
 - D) FINACE) Jack Sprigler)
 - 1. Misc.
 - 2. Salaries.
 - E) WATER BUSINESS.
 - , 1. Misc
 - V . CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILITY
- VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041.

Curt Vinson-Tribune

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, December 15, 1998.

The regular re-scheduled meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:30 P.M. with Council members Jerry Burkhart, L. Ray Gibson and Mike Receveur and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler attending. Also attending was Gary Getrost, Utility Superintendent, Janice Gibson, Utility Office Manager and Marshal David Moore.

Minutes of the November 10th meeting was approved 4-0 after motion by Mike Receveur to approve.

The Council approved, 4-0, to contract with Myers-Hoeflich to trim the two (2) trees in front of the Utility office at a cost of \$150.00 per tree.

The Council approved, 4-0, the following Ordinances:

Utility Salary Ordinance No. 1998-W-02

" " 1998-W-03

Transfer Ordinance No. 1998-T-06

Town Salary Ordinance No. 1998-T-07

David Moore apprised the Council of his activities and further questioned the Council where he should patrol-strictly within the Town limits; outside the Town limits; or both. He stated there are times when he leaves the Town limits at the request of the Floyd County Police.

Ted Miller stated the Town needed to have a legal opinion as to Marshal duties outside the Town limits and upon receiving this opinion from the Town attorney the Council will then adopt a policy governing Marshalactivities.

David also advised the Council the patrol car has a broken windshield. Council member Mike Receveur motioned the Town contract with Harmons' Auto Glass, Louisville, KY. to have it repaired and directed Marshal Moore to issue a Purchase Order for the repair. Motioned approved 4-0.

Gary Getrost apprised the Council on the status of selling the 1988 Utility truck. He stated that it has been in the garage being repaired under warranty and as soon as the truck is repaired he will advertise for bids.

Gary also stated he had found a major leak along U.S. 150 west of Town and believes this was a major cause for the Utility's water loss.

The Council set January 12, 1999 for an Executive Session at 6:30 p.m. for consideration of Utility employees' salaries for 1999.

The Council approved 4-0, claims for the Town/Utility.

The Council adjourned on motion by Mike Receveur.

Ted Miller, Council Presiden

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer